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Collection of Children Statement

Oldfield Park Pre-school reserve the right to refuse to release a child into the care of unexpected individual or to a person who is deemed incapable of taking care of the child at that time, in accordance with the Children Act 1989.

Aims

· To ensure the safe collection of all children.

· To only allow a responsible adult to collect a child.

· To encourage the prompt collection of children preventing any undue distress to the child.

Guidelines

In order to achieve our aims, the following guidelines will be followed:

· To only permit known individuals to collect children, unless staff members are advised otherwise by the parent/carer by using the “Who will collect your child” book or via telephone in emergency. 
· The pre-school will not release a child if the person collecting is under 16 years of age.
· The staff will use their discretion on whether a person is suitable at the time of collection, to care for the child using guidelines given in the Children Act 1989.

· Ensuring that all parents are aware of the specific start and finishing times of each session and of the distress that can be caused to a child if they are not collected on time.

· If a child is to be collected by anybody other than the parent, the parent will sign the ‘who’s collecting your child’ book that day. Parents can also let us know via a telephone call.

· Children cannot be left earlier than 9.00 am and need to be collected at the end of session (12.30 or 1.30 Monday, 12.30 or  2.45 Tues, Weds, Thursday and Friday).
· If a child is not collected within 15 minutes from the end of their session then we follow our uncollected child policy.

Relationship breakdown of parents / guardians 

In the event of the relationship between a child’s parents or guardians breaking down:
Unless there is a court order, of which the pre school must have a copy, preventing one parent’s contact to the child we are unable to legally deny access.

Should a parent of concern ask to access their child, we will contact the first parent to come to pre-school as soon as possible, explaining this procedure and asking the second parent to wait.

If there is concern about violent or aggressive behaviour from either parent we will seek advice from the police and follow their recommendations.  

Conclusion

By following this policy the Pre-school will ensure that a child can only be collected by a known responsible adult. 

Further Guidance
Uncollected Child Policy
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